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Dear St Andrew’s Community,                  

Principal's Message

From the office team
Important UpdatesWelcome back to what is expected to be

another great year of learning and flourishing
for all students. 

We have been blessed with time over the past
5 weeks to renew and refresh, celebrating not
only the birth of our Lord Jesus but also a
time to celebrate with those we love and hold
dear to each of us. 

Our staff has been very busy over the last few
weeks preparing for the return of our
students. I wish to share with you our staff for
2024. There have been some changes since
the first list went out in week 10 of Term 4,
2023. Please see the updated Staff List
attached.

I wish to inform you that Mrs. Herbert has
accepted an appointment at a Parramatta
Diocesan school. Mrs. Herbert has been at St.
Andrews for more than 30 years. We will all
miss her very much, and we wish her well as
she embarks on this new chapter in her life.

We understand that it is inevitable from
time to time that items will be misplaced by
students.
In order for an item which is found to be
returned to the rightful owner, we ask that
all items brought to school are labelled with
the child’s name and current class.
Items include: lunchboxes, drink bottles,
jackets, jumpers, hats, library bags,
wallets/purses.

If your child is bringing an item that
previously belonged to another student,
such as a sibling, please check and correct
the label also.

The Lost Property area is located at the rear
of the administration block. Students have
access to Lost Property during the school
day. Parents are welcome to search for
items in Lost Property before and after
school hours.

If you need to collect your child early from school, please send a note with your child to your
child’s teacher stating the time you wish to pick him or her up.
In the case of unforeseen circumstances, please come to the school office, and we will arrange
for your child to be brought to the office for collection.
No child will be called to the office for collection during recess (11:00–11:30am) or lunch (1:30–
2:00pm) without prior notice. 
Any child leaving early must be signed out before 2:50pm. 
If anyone other than the child’s parent is collecting your child, please call the school office or
send a letter to advise. Photo identification and a phone call to the parent for confirmation may
be required; this includes emergency contacts.

The Administration team look forward to answering any inquiries you may have, or directing you
to the appropriate staff member for help. Office hours are from 8:30am-3:30pm every day.



School Executive Team

Yvette McGowen         Principal
Stephen Bawden         Assistant Principal 
                                          Early Career Teacher Mentor
                                          Early Stage 1 Coordinator
Karen Whiticker           Religious Education Coordinator
Matt Haynes                 Technology Leader, Stage 2 Coordinator
Karen Ciantar               Pedagogical Leader
Debbie Ross                 Stage 1 Coordinator 
                                          Early Career Teacher Mentor
Judith McMurrich       Stage 3 Coordinator 
                                          Wellbeing Leader 
Maria Hyson                  Faith in Action Leader
Mariquita Park              Faith in Action Leader
Nadeen Hancock         EALD Leader

Grounds person Mario Spiteri

Administration  Team

Debbie Muscat             Personal Assistant to the Principal
Anne King                       Enrolment officer
                                          Personal Assistant to the AP
Sandra Stam                 Office Administration
Skye Duncombe          Office Administration
Leesa Derrick               Office Administration
Reshma Kerai                Finance Officer
Thay Hoang                    Business Manager

School Counsellors  Johanna Chen and Sal Al-Haider

Diversity Team 

Sophie Barrett              Kindergarten
SueAnne Aquillina       Year 1
Eva Delaney                   Year 2
Claudia De Cruz            Year 3
Amanda Gierek             Year 4
Chloe McCloud             Year 5
Nadeen Hancock          Year 6

Teachers Aides
Jenny Sharp                  Skye Duncombe
Tamara Moloney          Gabby Ciantar
Alpa Shar

Release from Face to Face
Team

 Savita Star                          Editha Mendoza
Jessica Anderson                Matt Beggs 
Graham Paynter

Reading Recovery
Vicki Taylor
Karen Whiticker

I am proud to announce the school team for 2024



Kindergarten Team

Liv Iafigliola
Julie Figuero
Laura Ogilvie
Justine Klafas
Vanessa Limnios
Jaala Dan

Year 1 Team

Sonya Chand
Claudeen Saguid
Grace Tabone
Leandra Magno
Caitlin Gaffney 
Stephanie Barlow

Year 2 Team

Allison Simpson
Editha Mendoza
Vanessa Kidd
Jenny Rodrigues
Jillian Villar

Year 3 Team

Janine Spurtaz
Caty Adler
Mariquita Park
Matt Haynes
Evorn Emilianus
Nicole Fitz

Year 4 Team

Sarah Thompson
Jordan O’Keefe
Maree Burke
Kristyna Hourani

Year 5 Team

Lauren Spencer-Salt
Yvonne  Theodorou
Matt Reitano
Judith McMurrich
Veronica Sultana

Year 6 Team

Liana Scarpin
Maria Hyson
Jackie Koelmeyer
Inderjit Pooni
Simon Cowley

Library Team
Debbie Ross
Ros Rush

Technical Trainee  Denver Remo



It is my pleasure to welcome our new staff members to 
St Andrew’s 

Welcome classroom teachers - we are very excited to have you on board.

Simon Cowley
Year 6 Red

Sarah Thompson
Year 4 Green

Yvonne Theodorou
Year 5 Green

Claudeen Saguid
1 Yellow

Welcome school counsellors - both counsellors are very experienced in their field,
and will be a great asset to our school and families.

Johanna Chen Sal Al-Haider

Welcome Thay Hoang as
our business manager,
replacing Mrs. Sandra
Dawson. Thay has been
associated with our
diocese for many years,
mainly working in head
office, in different roles
and appointments. Thay
will bring experience and a
wealth of knowledge to our
finance team.

As our school continues
to grow, the
administrative team in
the office will have a
new member joining
Mrs. Sandra Stam and
Mrs. Skye Duncombe. I
wish to welcome Mrs.
Leesa Derrick to the
team. Leesa has been a
part of other CSDP
schools and comes to us
with great experience. 



Our newest members of St. Andrew’s entered our school
grounds last Thursday and Friday with such excitement
and joy. Our Kindergarten students were so excited to
meet their teachers, make new friends and play on the
grounds of our school.  We sincerely welcome our new
families to our school, and we wish you God’s blessing as
you also become very familiar with what our school has to
offer your children in the areas of education, spiritual
growth, and wellbeing. 



To implement the strategies for breaking down complex texts
to improve understanding and responding to texts.

Our Goals for 2024

Every year the staff analyses the learning successes of the children to devise the next
area of student growth, wellbeing and spiritual growth that we will target for the calendar
year.  St.Andrew’s has made very pleasing and strong growth in all the above-mentioned
areas. Our strategic planning and data analysis are very thorough and have enabled our
students to flourish and develop solid growth, building good citizens for our great
community and world. 

Formation
To increase students’ sense of inclusivity, connectedness

and belonging to a faith community through their
understanding and acceptance of lived Gospel teachings.

Wellbeing To influence others so that we all feel a sense of belonging
at St Andrew’s.

English

Mathematics
To clearly apply all the components of the Maths
framework so that it will target all learning needs.

This year we will be inviting our parents to be a part of our decision-making regarding the
school's strategic intent for 2024. This is another way for parents to be an integral part of
school life and also understand the complexity of providing strategic support so that all
our students feel included, belong to a great and loving community, and that educational
opportunities meet the needs and interests of the students. Further information
regarding this opportunity will be forwarded via the newsletter and Compass email
process. 

Annual General Meeting Parents and Friends Association 

This year, we will host our AGM on Tuesday, February 12th at 6pm in the school library. 
At this meeting, we will thank the outgoing team and elect the new team for 2024. All
parents are welcome to attend the event. 



Ivy McCarthy Arianna Faddoul Winter Tauiliili

Liam Inocentes Cayzer Go Ryan Kumar James Cubillo

Opening School Mass 

Parents and friends are welcome to join us for our Opening School Mass on 
Friday, February 9th at 9.15am.  As part of this celebration, we will also induct our sports
captains for 2024. 

2024 Sport Captains
Congratulations to the following students - we look forward to your official induction.

Cook Lawson Macquarie Sturt

Maribella George



Ash Wednesday Mass
The students will be attending the Ash Wednesday Mass on the 14th February
at 11:45am.  Ash Wednesday marks the beginning of the Lenten season for
Catholics.  Parents and friends are welcome to join us for this very special Mass. 

Term 1 School Holidays 
Just a reminder that the school holiday period for the end of term 1 does not
begin on Good Friday. The children will return to school on Tuesday, April 2nd,
for two more weeks of school before breaking up for Term 1 student holidays. I
ask that you please think about commencing your holidays at the appropriate
time and not early. Every day a student is away from school is time away from
learning. 
The following is the Term 1 student break. 
Monday, April 15th - Friday, April 26th. 

Whole School Assembly
Our first whole school assembly will be held on Friday, February 16th at 2pm in
the school hall. At this assembly we congratulate the students who have
achieved success academically as well as how they live their faith, showing the
gospel teaching visibly to others. We look forward to seeing you there. 

Dates for your diary- Opportunities to meet your child’s teachers 
During term 1, you will have two opportunities to meet with your child’s
teacher. 
Firstly, a parent information night led by the grade teachers will be held on: 
Monday, February 19th for Year 1 and 2 families
Tuesday, February 20th for Year 3 and 4 families
Wednesday, February 21st for Year 5 and 6 families. 
Kindergarten families have already had an information night in 2023. 

Also, parents will be invited to make an appointment with your child’s teacher
for a one to one interview. This interview is for parents who wish to discuss
privately with the teacher any issues that may affect the learning and wellbeing
of their child. I encourage parents to take up the opportunity to speak with the
class teacher directly. A booking platform will be sent out in the coming weeks
for parents to book a time. 



School Safety and Wellbeing
As we commence the new school year, I wish to remind our community 
of some important school processes and policies to ensure that safety and 
wellbeing are our collective priorities. 

Parents are asked not to park in the staff parking area. This car park is for staff only.
Parents are asked to use the walkways and not walk through the car park, as
reversing cars may result in a critical incident when competing with pedestrian
traffic. 

1.

Please use the morning drop-off process correctly. Cars are to enter the parish gate
and move slowly to the section under the church pergola. All children must
disembark the vehicle from the church door side (car passenger side) and then walk
directly into the school grounds. We ask that parents remain in the vehicle to ensure
the line processes quickly and without delays. Delay when disembarking the vehicle
may cause a bank up of traffic on Breakfast Road. Parents are not permitted to
overtake vehicles once on church grounds. This is a high-risk manoeuvre that may
cause a critical incident to occur. 

2.

 Once children have entered the school grounds, they are not permitted to leave the
gates. Please do not call your child back to the car or the street, as this will place
your child at risk. 

3.

 If you are late to school, parents must accompany the child to the front office and
sign them in. A child is considered late once the morning music has finished. We ask
that children arrive on time every day to ensure they have a very positive start to the
school day.

4.

Parents must conduct themselves at all times in a respectful manner. At no time, and
for any reason should anger, violence or disrespect towards any staff member or
community member be tolerated. All issues will be taken seriously and resolved in a
respectful and timely way. The school reserves the right to report anti-social acts to
the proper authorities. 

5.

 Parking is the responsibility of every individual. If you park illegally and you receive
a parking infringement, this is solely the responsibility of the driver. The school does
not have any control or influence over the parking police that regularly patrol the
streets around the school. 

6.

Please respect our neighbours and refrain from parking across their driveway. Our
relationship with our neighbours is very important to us. 

7.

 Parents are encouraged to communicate with the class teacher. If you wish to
discuss an issue, please contact the school, requesting that the staff member
contact you at their earliest convenience. Interviews with parents will not take place
before the school day or during afternoon dismissal. The priority of every staff
member at these times is the safety of every student. 

8.

 If your child discloses a concern that has taken place during the school day, parents
are encouraged to discuss the matter first with the class teacher. If they are aware of
the issue, they may have already handled the situation. Class teachers are the first
port of call for parents.

9.



God Bless
Mrs Yvette McGowen

If you know of any family considering enrolling their child into St Andrew’s Primary School for 
2025, please share our Open Days with them. They may contact the front office to book a
date and time.

Open Days
Thursday March 7th     10:00-10:30am
Thursday March 21st   10:00-10:30am

Open Days

10. We ask parents not to use social media platforms to negatively disparage the              
    school or any individual member, including students. This causes a breakdown
    in community building, and may also attract legal action. If you have issues or
    concerns, please contact the school directly so that the issue can be resolved
    respectfully and privately. 
11. The school newsletter is released fortnightly on Wednesday. The first newsletter
    will be released on Wednesday, February 7th. The newsletter is the school’s main
     information source, and we highly recommend that parents read it so they are
     informed as to what is happening in the life of the school. This is sent out
     through the Compass app.
12. Please download the COMPASS app onto your phone or device. All emails and
     correspondence will be sent via this platform. All student academic reports will
     also be accessed via this platform. Please contact the office if you are having
     trouble accessing COMPASS.



The enthusiasm for the journey of learning ahead in 2024 is just amazing. Our learning spaces
and school grounds are abuzz with energy and excitement- with the joyful sounds of students
exploring new concepts, making new friends and embracing the joy of discovery.
As we embark on this exciting learning adventure together, here is a quick glimpse of some of
the learning moments from our first few days.



we are all called to be leaders. 
The Book of Samuel told us how Samuel anointed David and that 

“The Lord does not look at the things people look at.
People look at the outward appearance, 

but the Lord looks at the heart.”

 Each student was anointed with oil and told 

“I see a leader in you.” 

Year 6 Leadership Liturgy 
To begin their final year of primary school, 

Year 6 gathered in prayer and were reminded that 

Lord, we thank you for the gift of each child that you entrust to us this year. We see
great potential in each one of them, Lord, and we know you do too. You created each

one of them to be great and so Lord, we ask for grace for each one of these students as
they rise up to meet the challenge of being school leaders for the year 2024. Amen.





This year all classes will wear their
sports uniform two days a week.

Children wear their sports uniform on the
following days.

Kindergarten -Tuesday and Thursday
Year 1- Tuesday and Thursday
Year 2- Monday and Thursday

Year 3- Tuesday and Wednesday
Year 4- Tuesday and Thursday

Year 5- Monday and Wednesday
Year 6- Monday and Wednesday

.

Sport Days

Kindergarten - Wednesday
Year 1- Monday
Year 2-Tuesday

Year 3- Thursday
Year 4- Wednesday

Year 5- Tuesday
Year 6- Thursday

Please ensure your child has a library bag
clearly labelled with their name and class,

to borrow books.

Library Days



SPORTS NEWS 
Community

On 19 December 2023, William Ford represented St. Andrew’s in the inaugural CSNSW
Aquathlon, which involved a 100m swim and 1KM run done twice, with times being added
together for the final results. William pushed through and placed 4th in his age group in the 1
kilometre runs, only seconds behind 3rd place.  

 On Saturday, William competed in his first swim meet of 2024 where he placed 1st in 50m
freestyle, 2nd in 50m butterfly and 3rd in 50m breaststroke, 100m freestyle and 100m
backstroke.  William was presented with his medals by Paralympic swimmer Timothy Hodge.





Our second hand book shop is looking for
donations of children's books. 

If you have any children's books in good
condition, which you no longer require,
we would love to share them with the

children.
 You can leave them at the school office

for Mrs Taylor.

Thank you for your generosity.

M
rs

 Ta
ylor's Book Shop



Chicken Teriyaki 

Garden Salad
Caesar Salad
Sweet Chilli Chicken
Ham & Garden Salad
Chicken & Garden Salad
Chicken Caesar Salad

Gluten Free

Salad
Sweet Chilli Chicken w/Lettuce
Chicken, Lettuce & Mayo
Chicken, Cheese & Tomato
Ham & Salad
Chicken & Salad
Chicken Caesar Salad

Sauce Portions : BBQ, Tomato
Salad Extras : Tomato, Beetroot
 Carrot, Cucumber Cheese
Slice, Cheese Shredded
Chicken, Ham
Toast Any Sandwich

Butter Chicken w/Rice
Nachos Beef
Chicken Nuggets x 6 Fried Rice v
Chicken Fried Rice
Hash Brown v
Chicken Teriyaki Sushi Roll

Vegemite or Jam 
Cheese
Ham
Cheese & Tomato
Ham & Cheese
Ham, Cheese & Tomato
Chicken, Cheese & Mayo
Salad
Sweet Chilli Chicken w/Lettuce
Chicken, Lettuce & Mayo
Chicken, Cheese & Tomato
Ham & Salad
Chicken & Salad
Gluten Free Bread Add

Fruit Pieces : Apple, Watermelon
 Mandarin, Seasonal
Watermelon Bowl
Fruit Salad Bowl Seasonal Fruits

Frozen Juice Cup : Apple, Orange
 ABC
Fruity Ices : Various Flavours
Sour Snap Stix : Various Flavours

Water
Popper Juice : Orange, Apple, ABC
Plain Milk
Oak Milk : Chocolate, Strawberry
Glee : Grape, Watermelon
 Tropical, Blackcurrant Groove :
Watermelon, Raspberry Up N Go :
Chocolate, Vanilla
Hot Chocolate Collect at canteen
Ice Tea : Peach, Raspberry
Aloe Vera : Grape

99% Juice

Everyday Items
Occasional Items

$5.00

$5.40
$5.80
$6.00
$5.00
$5.40
$1.80
$5.00

$0.50
$0.70

$0.70
$1.50
$0.50

$6.80
$6.80
$6.80
$6.80
$7.00
$7.00
$7.00

$6.00
$6.40
$6.90
$6.90
$6.90
$6.90

St Andrews Primary School Marayong

$1.00
$1.50

$2.00

$2.00

$2.60
$2.60
$3.20
$3.50
$3.60

$3.60
$3.80
$2.80
$4.80
$4.80

$2.60
$3.00
$3.50
$4.00
$4.20
$4.80
$4.80
$5.00
$5.00
$5.00
$5.00
$5.50
$5.50
$0.50

$6.00
$6.50

Pick 1 :Butter Chicken & Rice
 Bolognese Pasta
 Fried Rice
Pick 1 :Popcorn
 Watermelon
 Apple
Pick 1 :Popper Juice or Water

Pick 1 :Cheese
 Ham & Cheese
 Pepperoni & Cheese
Pick 1 :Popcorn
 Watermelon
 Apple
Pick 1 :Popper Juice or Water

Pick 1 :Chicken & Cheese$8.90  Beef &
Cheese$9.20
 Vege$9.20 Pick 1 :Popcorn
 Watermelon
 Apple
Pick 1 :Popper Juice or Water

Pick 1 :Hot Dog Tomato Sauce$7.50  
BBQ Sauce
Pick 1 :Popcorn
 Watermelon
 Apple
Pick 1 :Popper Juice or Water

$7.90
$8.70
$8.70

$8.50
$8.50
$7.90

meal deals

s u s h i

w r a p s

s a l a d s

e x t r a s

g l u t e n  f r e e

d r i n k s

i c e  b l o c k s

f r e s h  f r u i t

s a n d w i c h e s

Garden Salad : Lettuce, Tomato,
Cucumber  Beetroot, Carrot
Caesar Salad : Lettuce, Croutons,
Cheese

If you would like soy sauce - write it on your lunch bag

Ice Blocks are not put in your lunch order bag
Ask your child to take the lunch bag to the canteen

and collect it at the start of their playtime

Register For
Online Ordering

Flexischools.com.au

Monday
Hot Dog

tuesday

thursday
Burgers

wednesday
Pasta & Rice

Homemade Pizza

h o t  f o o d  i t e m s

o v e r  p a g e



Chicken Nuggets

Chicken
Beef
Oriental Vegetarian

Mini Beef Pie
Sausage Roll
Meat Pie
Spinach & Ricotta Roll Veg

Chicken Wings Hot & Spicy
Hash Brown GF Veg
Garlic Bread
Mini Spring Rolls Veg
Hot Dog With Sauce 

Popcorn GF
Chips 27g
Jelly Bowl GF collect at canteen
Banana Bread
Piranha Rice Snaps GF Veg

Cheese Veg
Ham & Cheese
Pepperoni & Cheese
Doner Kebab Meat, BBQ & Cheese

Butter Chicken w/Rice
Pasta Bolognese Beef Sauce
Creamy Chicken Pasta
Macaroni Cheese Veg
Lasagna Beef
Fried Rice GF Veg
Chicken Fried Rice GF

Cheese
Ham & Cheese
BBQ Chicken & Cheese
Sweet Chilli Chicken & Cheese
Doner Kebab Meat & BBQ Sauce

Water
Popper Juice : Orange, Apple, ABC
Plain Milk
Oak Milk : Chocolate, Strawberry
Glee : Grape, Watermelon
 Tropical, Blackcurrant Groove :
Watermelon, Raspberry Up N Go :
Chocolate, Vanilla
Hot Chocolate Collect at canteen
Ice Tea : Peach, Raspberry
Aloe Vera : Grape

Beef Nachos Beef Sauce GF
Cheesy Nachos Cheese Sauce Veg
Add Cheese To Your Nachos

x 1Chicken Burger Lettuce & Mayo
x 4Chicken & Cheese Burger Mayo
x 6Beef Burger
x 1Beef & Cheese Burger

Aussie Beef Lettuce, Tom, Beetroot
Vege Burger Falafels, Lett, Tomato

x 3 C h o o se fr o m tomato or BBQ sauce on your Burger

Everyday Items
Occasional Items

$1.40
$2.80
$2.80
$3.00
$3.20

$3.90
$3.90
$3.90

$5.00
$5.80
$5.80
$6.00

$2.00
$4.50
$5.80
$6.20

$1.00
$4.00
$5.00
$2.00
$1.80
$3.20
$4.20
$4.30

St Andrews Primary School Marayong

$2.60
$2.60
$3.20
$3.50
$3.60

$3.60
$3.80
$2.80
$4.80
$4.80

$5.80
$5.80
$0.70

$5.40
$5.40
$5.40
$5.90
$5.90
$5.00
$5.40

$6.00
$6.00
$6.00
$6.40
$6.60
$6.60

$3.20
$4.50
$6.20
$6.20
$6.60

Pick 1 :Butter Chicken & Rice
 Bolognese Pasta
 Fried Rice
Pick 1 :Popcorn
 Watermelon
 Apple
Pick 1 :Popper Juice or Water

Pick 1 :Cheese
 Ham & Cheese
 Pepperoni & Cheese
Pick 1 :Popcorn
 Watermelon
 Apple
Pick 1 :Popper Juice or Water

Pick 1 :Chicken & Cheese$8.90  Beef &
Cheese$9.20
 Vege$9.20 Pick 1 :Popcorn
 Watermelon
 Apple
Pick 1 :Popper Juice or Water

Pick 1 :Hot Dog Tomato Sauce$7.50  
BBQ Sauce
Pick 1 :Popcorn
 Watermelon
 Apple
Pick 1 :Popper Juice or Water

$7.90
$8.70
$8.70

$8.50
$8.50
$7.90

meal deals

s n a c k s

h o t  b i t e s

n o o d l e  c u p s

p i e s  &  p a s t r i e s

h o m e m a d e  p i z z a

d r i n k s

b u r g e r s

p a s t a  &  r i c e

t o a s t e d  w r a p s

m e x i c a n  n a c h o s

Register For
Online Ordering

Flexischools.com.au

Monday
Hot Dog

tuesday

thursday
Burgers

wednesday
Pasta & Rice

Noodle Cups are not put in lunch order bags
Ask your child to go to the canteen at lunch

to collect it

Only Available
Monday To Thursday

c o l d  &  f r e s h  f o o d

o v e r  p a g e

Homemade Pizza


